STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

Northwest Regional Office * 3190 160th Ave SE  Bellevue, WA 98008-5452 © 425-649-7000
711 for Washington Relay Service * Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341

November 21, 2016

Mr. Dan Hatch
G-Logics, Inc.

40 2™ Avenue SE
Issaquah, WA 98027

Re: Formal Notification of a 30-day Extension to Complete Remedial
Investigation Field Activities Approved:

e Boeing Field Chevron
e 10805 Tukwila International Blvd. Tukwila, WA
o Facility/Site No.: 2551
e Cleanup Site No.: 7030
e Agreed Order No. DE 10947
Dear Mr. Hatch:

On November 1, 2016, Ecology received your written request for a 30-day extension to complete
Remedial Investigation (RI) Field Activities at the Boeing Field Chevron Site. Under the Agreed
Order (DE 10947) Schedule of Deliverables (Exhibit C), RT Field Activities are to be completed
within 180 days of Ecology approval of the Remedial Investigation Work Plan (RIWP). The
Boeing Field Chevron RIWP was approved by Ecology and finalized on June 1, 2016.

Therefore, RI Field Activities are due to be completed by December 1, 2016. With an extension,
you proposed to complete RI Field Activities by December 21, 2016. In particular, to conduct
ground water sampling from November 28, 2016 to December 12, 2016, and well
decommissioning by December 21, 2016.

RI Field Activities did not commence until September 20, 2016, approximately 110 days after
Ecology approved the RIWP. Ecology does not consider the inability of the prior environmental
consultant to initiate this work to qualify as good cause under Section J Extension of Schedule in
the Agreed Order. However, given turnaround times for laboratory analysis, and the limited
number of days left to complete the RI field work within the 180-day window, it is unlikely the
remaining field work can be completed within the time frame set out in the Order. Ecology will
use its enforcement discretion to provide you with a 30 day extension of the schedule given the
progress and your commitment to meet the schedule.




Since G-Logics was hired to conduct the work in late September 2016, progress towards
completion of the RI field work has been significant, and work is ongoing. According to your
proposed schedule, additional field activities planned for November and December include well
decommissioning (scheduled for 4 days), monitoring well installation and potential step-out
borings (scheduled for 3 days), and groundwater sampling (scheduled for 7 days). Ecology
expects that this schedule will be adhered to and that G-Logics will continue to update Ecology

regarding the status of the work.

>

Therefore, Ecology is granting your request for a 30 day extension of Field Activities. It is
Ecology’s expectation that this extension is adequate to complete all Field Activities no later

than December 31, 2016."

If you have any questions regarding this decision, please contact me at 425.649.4446, or email at
damy461@ecy.wa.gov. -

Sincerely, -

Dale Myers

Project Manager
Department of Ecology
Northwest Regional Office
Toxics Cleanup Program

cc - Eric Hetrick
Team Lead — America’s West
Chevron Environmental Management Company
Marketing Business Unit
6001 Bollinger Canyon Road
San Ramon, CA 94583
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